
MINUTES FOR THE SEPTEMBER 8, 2014 MEETING OF THE CATHARINE TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

The board of supervisors for Catharine Township met on Monday, September 8, 2014, at the 

Catharine Township Building with Ralph F Rispoli, Marc Daniel Isenberg, Kenneth Brenneman 

and secretary present. 

 

Visitors:  Bruce Estep 

 

A motion was made by Ralph F Rispoli to approve the minutes, seconded by Kenneth 

Brenneman.  Unanimous 

 

A motion was made by Kenneth Brenneman to accept the financial report as given, seconded by 

Marc Daniel Isenberg.  Unanimous 

 

Update PIRMA Intergovernmental Contract – PIRMA Intergovernmental current version has 

been in effect since 1996, and the PIRMA Board feels it should be updated.  H. A. Thomson said 

merging the content of the Property Rider into the main body is the main update.  A motion was 

made by Kenneth Brenneman to accept the updated contract, seconded by Marc Daniel Isenberg.  

Unanimous 

 

Ordinance# 70 – For Catharine Township to join with other municipalities to create the Blair 

Region Uniform Construction Code Board of Appeals.  A motion was made by Kenneth 

Brenneman to approve Ordinance# 70 Blair Region Code Committee, seconded by Marc Daniel 

Isenberg.  Unanimous 

 

Check to see how many are going to the Fall Convention Dinner. 

 

Bill Shuster – Bill Shuster will not be able to come, but Jim Franks will be able to come and talk 

to the supervisors on the Rt 22 project. 

 

LTAP has a winter maintenance seminar set for September 11, 2014 from 8:00AM to 3:00PM at 

the Williamsburg Borough. 

  

Bruce Estep asked about maintenance on their road.  Bruce also heard the sewer was coming out 

next year and wanted to know if it was true.  Marc Daniel Isenberg said the township would have 

to approach the Williamsburg Municipal Authority first if the township wants to go on the sewer 

system.  As of right now there is nothing in the works.  Michael Fay said there are water lines, 

pipes, and drainage issues that would have to be done before even thinking about paving 

Edgewood Drive.  Craig Parks told Michael Fay and Kenneth Brenneman that he has water 

running into his basement. 

 

Roadmaster Report: 

 

1. Cross pipe on Cross Valley before winter 



2. Kenneth Saylor put in an application, and then went to another job.  Michael Fay is going 

to call Kenneth to see if he can help us out for a couple days.  

3. Street Signs – Sweet Gum – Where Focht Lane sign is that is where Sweet Gum Lane 

sign should go.  Michael Fay said he needs to talk to Ross about moving the sign, or they 

will have to do something else. 

4. Bid for broom from Swatara Township-Lebanon County – A motion was made by 

Kenneth Brenneman to put a bid of $550.00 on the broom, seconded by Marc Daniel 

Isenberg.  Unanimous 

5. Brush on Yellow Spring Drive and Fox Run Road 

6. Lear Road water lying on the road between two dips and Michael Fay wants to see about 

doing something so the water drains off the road. 

 

Ralph F Rispoli talked about Commercial Dump Sites. 

 

Ralph F Rispoli wants the secretary to check into the services between both banks for beginning 

of year. 

 

Ralph F Rispoli made a motion to pay bills, seconded by Kenneth Brenneman.   

 

Marc Daniel Isenberg made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Kenneth Brenneman. 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Eleanor K Harclerode, Secretary/Treasurer 
 


